

BULK RATE U.S. POSTAGE

PAID DAMASCUS, MD. 20872

PERMIT No. 4389



DECEMBER 1990

NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING WILL BE THE ANNUAL Christmas Party, on Wednesday, December 19, starting at 7:00 p.m. Note the change to the <u>third</u> Wednesday, and starting time. If you want to help decorate, call Wanda Dawson at 253-2384. This will be a pot luck carry-in dinner, same as last year. Included in the evening will be the presentation of awards for the year. Bring your family. Pray for good weather.

NEXT BOARD MEETING will be Wednesday, January 9, starting at 8:00 p.m.

THE NEW SAVE OUR STREAMS VIDEO is now available, and can be borrowed from the Chapter for use in disseminating information about this important National program, and for instruction in how to implement the program. Call Wanda Dawson at 253-2384 to arrange for a loan. This will be of interest to church groups, schools, Scouts, Brownies, and other organizations.

THE 1991 CALENDAR OF EVENTS is included with this News Letter. Please read it carefully, mark your special interests, and put it on your family bulletin board.

	<u>J A N U </u>	<u>ARY RANG</u>	<u>E OFFICERS</u>	
1 / 5	Bill Rahn	774-6234	Tom Hamrich	831 - 8415
1 / 6	Roy Greisler	489-7188	Ed BEnnett	963 - 7328
1 /12	Bill Nicoll	774-2947	John Nicoll	774-2947
1 /13	Art Cox	831-7538	John Fortado	774-9603
1 /19	Bill Blackstone	493-6733	Dan Beyer	229-9446
1 /20	Bill Marnane	869-7792	Bob Sadler	253-3501
1 /26	Rick Egerter	384-6436	Ron Newman	972-6022
1 /27	Paul Hancock	774-5669	Joe Tarr	604-8434

In case of conflict, call Mac at 854-3707.

RANGE CLEANUP AND ORIENTATION CLASS will be Sunday, December 30, at ______ m. There were eight present on November 26. Jim Skinner will take over Orientation from Ted Heirs. Ted has worked long and hard to emphasize the importance of the Orientation class, and to make the classes interesting and successful, both for new Members (for which it is mandatory), and for old Members who feel the need for a review. Thanks, Ted; see you around? And thanks to Jim.

NOTICE TO ALL SHOOTERS: Range Rule 17 has been amended to prohibit the use of all METAL (targets, including silhouettes, except during special, sanctioned, shoots

TURKEY SHOOTS HAVE BEEN EXTENDED to include every Saturday night in January. Shoots will get underway at 6:30 each night.

WOOD CUTTERS DAY produced a good turnout, expecially of Scouts. Seventeen cords of wood were split and delivered, with 2 more ready to deliver, and some more for the House. It was a good day for all.

THE BOY SCOUT AWARD DINNER was a pleasant success, well attended and much appreciated. We look forward to next year. Thanks, Rick Sommer and his helpers.

PREPARATIONS ARE BEING MADE for a comprehensive Membership survey. The questionaire will be circulated early in the new year. Your opinions and suggestions are needed and will be appreciated. This is a review to determine our priorities for the future, and how best to implement them. Please cooperate, complete the form as soon as you get it, and return it.

HELP WANTED SECTION

- WANTED: A few good men to help unload and store clay birds, when they come in, early in January. Requires a strong back, long arms. Need not be very bright, but must be capable of understanding instructions (such as "put it here"). Understanding Boss. First 20 who register at the Range House, or call Mac McCallum at 854-3707, will be considered.
- WANTED: Donations of game meat for the Wild Game Dinner to be held January 25. All Nimrods are invited to bring their excess ducks, geese, turkeys, venison, elk, buffalo, bear, goats*, sheep*, boar*, to the Chapter House to store in our freezers until needed. (* wild).
- Wanted: Diligent effort on the part of all Members to secure items to be auctioned after the Wild Game Dinner. Anything you can contribute, such as art, electronics, weapons, tools, utilities, plus everything you can solicit from other sources, such as merchants, will help. If not enough items are obtained by the Board Meetingdate of January 9, there can be no Auction. This is one of our best money raisers; let's make it a good one.
- WANTED: A world free of wars and the threat of wars and pestilences, where people of different faiths look upon each other as friends, where differences of creeds are respected rather than condemned, where race is not a dominate consideration, where a smile is the most common form of greeting, and where every man and woman can reach his or her maximum potential by their own efforts, unimpeded by another's fears or biases. Where the air becomes progressively cleaner and the soil and water are no longer carelessly poluted, and the quality of human life becomes more closely related to nature. Where fears and hysteria are replaced by courage and clarity of thought. Where God has a chair at every one's table. Merry Christmas, everyone.

12-05-90		NEW MEMBERS			1.
Cross	Jerrett SPONSOR[Cro	13501 Prices Distillery oss, Jim	RdClarksville 253-1415	MD	20871
Heon		8 Marcus Ct. les, Charles	Rockville 340-8360	MD	20850
Mangum	Dale SPONSOR[Man	14909 Lear La. ngum, Bob	Silver Spring 384-7671	MD	20905
McGinness		4618 DeRussey Pkwy. odruff, Mark	Chevy Chase 652-6768	MD	20815
Peterson	Randy A. SPONSOR[Son	25706 Valley Park Terr. mmer, Rick	Damascus 253-1246	MD	20872
Sybert	Ed SPONSOR[B.O.	5 Bel Pre Ct. .D.	Rockville 460-0218	MD	20853
Whorral, III	George W. SPONSOR[Cro	12409 Atherton Dr. boks, Chuck	Silver Spring 933-2862	MD	20906

Joe Hamilton, News Letter Editor

Printed and folded by courtesy of W W Printing